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Greater Manchester
Travel Training Forum






	Travel Training Forum

	Date
	Location
	Time

	15/06/2017
	2 Piccadilly Place, Manchester, M1 3BG.
	10:00 – 13:00

	In Attendance and Apologies

	In Attendance

Kevin Northrop, Maureen Ruston, Cheryl Hill, Sam Bradford, Muhammad Karim, Rebecca Rathore, David Partington
Apologies
Lynda Reddish, Sam Greenfield, Karen Brown, Jeanette Markham, Nicola Hudson, Paul Wainhouse, Jess Healey, Carol Stacey, Chris Halliwell, Carl Winstanley, Adele Oldrid, Lyndsey Ryder-Moulton, Pauline Campbell



	No
	Item
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Introduction

Kevin Northrop (KN) welcomed all members to the meeting, and especially Dave Partington who was back doing some work for TfGM. Housekeeping and introductions were made.
	

	2
	Apologies

As above. Accepted by the meeting. More than usual due to the meeting having to be moved at short notice.
	

	3
	Minutes from last meeting(s)/matters arising
	

	3
	Minutes agreed as true and accurate record of the March 2017 meeting. 
1. Constitution – KN asked if anyone had anybody had any thoughts on the new constitution but as so few were there it was decided to leave until next time. 
2. Wallets- TfGM new orange wallets have already been circulated to the bus companies so it was decided that it would be best to use these ones for students.  The purple system One ones can be used for trainers or those students who need 3 pouches. 
MR asked if TfGM cld produce wallets with 3 pouches next time as they are very useful for extra information.
3. TfGM – MK introduced RR as the new rep from TfGM who will be able to give more time to the Forum.

	- Members to look over new Constitution and give feedback to KN
To check out possibility


	4
	TfGM
	

	4
	MK presented on the review of the Diversity and Inclusion group.  They are consulting different groups in their 5 year review of strategies and structure.
Some of the issues that came up were:

· The group was introduced to some of the difficult decisions the group had to make over issues like whether to include new seating in bus stations.  The elderly and mobility impaired benefit from them but they can become the focus of anti social gatherings at night.

The issues are often of innovation against possible vandalism.  Paris introduced a state of the art bus terminal with interactive screens but it had to get shut down due to misuse. 
· Consultation does sometimes highlight that different groups don't always agree on what is needed.  sometimes the needs of one group clash with the needs of another.

· Bus passes - with the move to EHC plans the likely number of students that have them looks likely to rise, so issues of who will qualify for a pass is on the agenda.  DfT, DfE and Health all have different guidelines.
· TfGM keen to open up entry level apprenticeships and work placements for young people with disabilities.

MR & SB said their colleges would be interested.

	See attached PowerPoint


	5
	Future of Public transport in Manchester
	

	5
	Manchester is at the point of deciding how to take things forward for Public transport.
They could take up the option of bus franchising .  This would give them greater control of routes and fares but they are still not allowed to run the fleet themselves  so would still reliant, like London, on private companies running the buses.

The question was asked if it might mean centre access buses like in London but these are very expensive, so probably not. 

The innovations they are hoping for would be 'talking buses' (with announcements of stops), set drivers on routes & more control over driver training.

The trams are changing operators with RATP the French company losing out to Keolis-Amey .  The new company have promised to make changes to the announcement system so that it is more obvious which stop the tram is pulling into.
Manchester is also looking into gaining control of the railway stations but any upgrades would be costly.

TfGM is also looking into phone apps and how they can be used to provide solutions to planning and problem solving to improve experience of public transport.  They recognise the new journey planner is not working (technical issues) as intended and is undergoing a redesign.  Members of the Forum welcomed this news as many had experienced difficulties with the new planner.

	

	6
	Accessibility project
	

	6
	MK would like to conduct a consultation with some of the young people who have successfully passed through travel training programmes to independence.
A number of questions were asked around how and where this would take place and what format it would take.
	MK to look into setting the aims and objectives of the consultation.


	7
	Web site
	

	
	After consultation it has been agreed to re-introduce our presence as a Forum on the TfGM web site.  After Scott left there was no activity on it, which is why it probably got overlooked.

In the revamp we will look at an introduction to the forum and a look at it's purpose and who it is for.

There may be scope once it has been set up to look into a news and training section.  It could take over from the failed blog (see below) in some ways, reporting on success stories.

It could also promote best practice and be used for recruitment. There could also be a section for parents and the various LA's on their strategies.
DP suggested we treat Sept - Dec as a trail for it and think about re-launching the Forum in 2018.  Perhaps with Andy Burnham as part of the Manchester Manifesto - Public transport is central to that and ITT is at the heart of ensuring it is accessible.

	Anyone with ideas for the site should contact KN

Groups to look at past information posted and think about updating it.


	8
	Bus changes
	

	8
	KN reported that the last round of bus changes had come in with very little information and that made it difficult to minimise the disruption for students trained on those routes.

	With renewed involvement from TfGM in the Forum it is hoped for better information sharing.

	9 
	Blog
	

	9
	MR reported that she has made some progress with Loreto's objections to the blogs security.
However KN reported that none of the scheduled meetings with Jr Buzz had taken place and so it looks like the blog is not going to get off the ground.

He has tried to contact Jr Buzz a few times but heard nothing back.  It could well be that funding has finished. 


	KN to try and contact Jr Buzz again.

	10
	Training / Networking
	

	10
	Pure have their next training planned for:

Mon 24 & Tue 25th July 9-5


The course will be run at their Head Office SK3 0RF and will cost approximately £270 per person. They also run the course 'in-house' for any interested organisations.
CH reported that she has been in contact with Leeds ITT and hopes to attend one of their mtgs.


	Anyone interested contact Paul:

(Paul.Wainhouse@pureinnovations.co.uk )
CH to report back.

	11
	Any other Business
	

	11
	MR reported that Loreto are facing possible cuts and some may have to be absorbed in the pathway course.

CH reported that they have found it hard to persuade Salford to expand the ITT scheme and so are looking at other ways of reaching more young people such as using bus escorts in a summer scheme.
Date of next meeting:

 Fri 15th Sept ’17  @  10:00-13:00 TfGM HQ.

And then:

Wed 13th Dec ‘17


	


